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Dear Parents,
 
Happy New Year. 
 
We welcome the new year with news that Governor Mike DeWine is relaxing
quarantine guidelines, vaccines for COVID have arrived in Ohio, and our students are
returning tomorrow. 
 
I am grateful to our students and graduates who were present in the lives of those
families who lost a loved one. Please keep these families in your prayers and
thoughts. 
 
Those who supported our Christmas Families also deserve a great amount of
gratitude. Your generosity provided hope, and is a model of our faith. 
 
C.S. Lewis wrote about faith and purpose in an uncertain world, similar to the one we
live in today. In one essay he counseled us that “…if danger finds us, let it find us
doing sensible and human things — praying, working, teaching, chatting to our friends
… not huddled together like frightened sheep.” And so, we did each day, all day
during last semester and over the holiday season.  
 
Let us continue to be vigilant throughout the coming months and to use technology to
unite us as needed.  The important thing is to keep moving forward — to avoid
isolation and the depression and anxiety that it can provoke. Checking in on family
and friends not only makes them feel better but also serves our own mental health.
Keeping to our routines as closely as possible is also important, and with that we are
looking forward to greeting our students bright and early tomorrow morning. 
 
There will be new challenges in the coming year, yet we remain committed to
teaching and learning in-person while addressing those challenges as they come. 
 
Reflecting on how quickly our scientific community — working together around the
globe — produced multiple vaccines reminded me that the story of human progress is
inextricably bound to education.  But not all education leads to lives of purpose.
 
With every introduction to alumni, our community, and beyond, I see that Cardinal
Mooney is advancing the common good. It has led the way toward opportunity for all.
In its reciprocal relationships with our community, it solves local problems and
prepares students for real-world challenges. And those students, dating back to 1956,
continue to live lives of purpose. 
 
To our students: As you finish your first semester coursework, keep ever present in
your mind that at a time when people question the worth of Catholic education,
society needs your unique contributions more than ever. Study and finish strong.
Together we have accomplished more than 60% of the schools in Ohio by being in-
person. Together — God willing —  we will finish the year in-person and graduate the
Class of 2021.
 
Parents: Thank you for your support throughout the first semester.  There is no doubt
in my mind that without your encouragement, we would not have succeeded in
opening school. Together, we will continue to ensure that Cardinal Mooney remains
in-person for teaching and learning. 
 
In the coming days, I plan on sending a short questionnaire out to you.  Please
look for it in your email. 
 
Faculty and staff: Nothing about 2020 was easy. Yet what motivated me is the
commitment that you demonstrated to our students, our school, and community. I’m
grateful to work alongside colleagues who are driven by a sense of purpose. Together
we will continue working toward the common goal of in-person teaching and learning. 
 
Happy New Year

Mr. Maj to appear on Wineskins
Mr. Maj will appear on Wineskins on Sunday, Jan. 10, 2021. Wineskins is an award-
winning weekly half-hour radio program conceived and produced by the Catholic
Telecommunications Network of Youngstown. It airs every Sunday over the following
stations:

The Epiphany of the Lord

They were overjoyed at
seeing the star,

and on entering the house, 
they saw the child with Mary his mother.

 
They prostrated themselves

and did him homage ...
 

Matthew 2:10-11

Best of 2020
Make sure to connect with Cardinal Mooney on Instagram and Facebook to look back
on the year that was 2020. We broke down down the year's most memorable
moments through the pillars of our mission: SANCTITY, SCHOLARSHIP, and
DISCIPLINE.
 
From the retirement of Don Bucci, to our dedication to maintaining an in-person
learning experience, all the way to senior Brian Philibin being named to an All-
American soccer team, experience the year in pictures.

School notes
Free and Reduced School Meal Applications are available on our website for the
2020-2021 school year. We encourage all eligible families to fill out the application in
order to be ready to resume the Free and Reduced School Lunch program in January
2021 and for other qualifying purposes. 

Help while you shop

Earn money for Cardinal Mooney every time
you shop at Rite Aid. Sign up and get started.

Community resources
COMMUNITY LEGAL AID SERVICES: If you're having issues with your
unemployment claim, legal aid may be necessary. Call 1-800-998-9454 for
information.
 
WRTA: All rides are free through June 2021, but masks are required. Call (330)941-
5789 for more information about the route.
 
FINANCIAL HELP is available for Mahoning County residents behind on rent,
mortgages, and utility bills starting Nov. 2.  Call MYCAP 330-747-7921 ext-1177.
 
JOB: Ursuline Sisters HIV/AIDS Ministry is looking for an RN/LPN. Send Resume to
info@ursulinesistersaids.org.
 
The TJX Homegoods distribution Center is accepting registration for the more than
300 job candidates at the Lordstown location. Walk-ins are welcome.Registration
location is 6 Federal Plaza Cantral, 7th Floor, Downtown Youngstown, 44503. For
information, call (330)797-3995.

MYCAP is now paying first month rent, security deposit and mortgage payments. Call
MYCAP and leave a message. Ex: 1177
 
Youngstown Neighborhood Development Corp is accepting applications for
emergency home repair at no cost.  Call 330-480-0423 for information.
 
Free Food Program for Children at Newport Library and Michael Kusalaba Libraries
Monday through Tursday from 2 p.m. to 6, and Friday through Saturday from 2 p.m.
until 6.
 
COVID Careline: Call 1-800-720-9616. Help is available 24 hrs per day, seven days
a week.

Our Contact Information
Cardinal Mooney High School
2545 Erie St
Youngstown, OH 44507
330-788-5007
https://www.cardinalmooney.com/support/
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